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Welcome to 2022 – a year that has started with excitement and a range of challenges in-
cluding hybrid teaching. 
We have had a great start to the year, welcoming about 200 Year 7 students (5 in the Unit, 2 
in our Special class and 193 in mainstream) and 196 Year 8 students (5 in the Unit, 4 in the 
Special class and 187 in the mainstream).  Given the staggered start, the new Year 7s and 8s 
had a great opportunity to find their way around the school and begin their timetable in a 
less crowded environment – it has been a very positive start for these students. 
With 26 new teachers, it was wonderful to have the extra 2 days for preparation to enable us 
to support these staff to understand our online learning model and orientate themselves 
around the school.  All teachers were allocated a classroom to work from so that mixing was 
minimised.  SSOs were also allocated a space.  This was a bit challenging for new staff, but 
we provided them with buddies and Leaders/Executive members were also available. 
 

With respect to COVID restrictions, from next week, the following can happen: 
 Day excursions and incursions (held outdoors where possible). Please note that some 

excursion venues may have vaccination requirements 
 Interschool sporting competitions 
 Extra-curricular activities at the school, including choirs, band practice, instrumental les-

sons attended by a non-school employed music teacher 
 Work experience and work placements 
 Camps and other outdoor activities required by the SACE for the purpose of subjects 

such as Outdoor Education 
 
COVID-19 settings that remain in place 
 Face masks continue to be required (when indoors) for: 
      ~ all adults, except when it impedes ability to teach 
      ~ students in Years 7 to 12 
 Current testing, isolating and quarantine remains unchanged, including classroom con-

tacts 
 Non-SACE related overnight camps continue to be postponed 
 
The majority of students are wearing their masks correctly (over their mouth AND nose).  
Please remind your student of this requirement to support the school staff. 
Thank you for the support that we have been given by you to make our school site COVID 
safe. 
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Coming Events 

25/2 Casual Day 
 
 2/3  3.30 Canteen Mtg 
 
 4/3  Y10/11 Outdoor 
         Ed Camp 
 
 7/3  School Photos 
 
 8/3  School Photos 
 
         3.30 Buildings & 
         Grounds Mtg 
 
14/3  Adelaide Cup 
          Public Holiday 
 
16/3  Y8 Vaccinations 
 
18/3  Sports Day 
 
22/3  4pm Finance Mtg 
          7pm Governing 
          Council AGM 
 
31/3  Y10/11 Outdoor 
          Ed  
 
 1/4   Casual Day 

 

From the Principal 
By Gerri Walker 

The NHS GOVERNING COUNCIL AGM  
will be held on 22 March  

Further information will be provided  
calling for parent nominations 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/parents-and-families/covid-19-coronavirus/term-1-2022-covid-safe-measures-and-requirements
mailto:dl.0788.admin@schools.sa.edu.au
http://www.nurihs.sa.edu.au
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Leadership Structure 
Our leadership team for 2022 is: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Gerri Walker Principal 

Andrew Dickinson Deputy Principal, Curriculum & Pedagogy 

Anne Barclay Assistant Principal, Wellbeing & Student Services; Years 7 and 8 

Ann Hargreaves Assistant Principal, School Operations & Timetable; Years 9 and 10 

Daniel Quinlivan Assistant Principal, SACE & VET; Years 11 and 12 

Jenelle Draper Assistant Principal, Inclusive Education Centre 

Ann-Marie Ward Business Manager 

Kim Dawes FLO and Flexible Learning Centre 

John Barkley Technology & ICT across the Curriculum 

Giles Bartram Citizenship & HASS 

Josh Bottrall Agriculture & Horticulture; 

Anne Johnson Performing & Visual Arts, Music Focus School 

Lauren Semmens Wellbeing Leader 

Sue Clark English & Literacy 

Chris Gambell Science & STEM 

Rhys Lacey Health & PE, Home Economics 

Rick Lane Wellbeing Leader 

Andrew Turnbull Mathematics & Numeracy 

Erin Dayman Inclusive Education Centre 

Milly Hoffmann Wine Manager being mentored by David Bowley 

Brad West Sports Manager 

Arlon Hall SRC Manager 

Alex Hoffman Year 9/10 Year Level Leader 

Jen Williams Year 11/12 Year Level Leader 

Donna Tilbrook Year 7 Manager 

Karlia Davoli Year 7 Manager 

Danielle Langhorn Year 8 Manager 

Katelyn Baldock Year 8 Manager 

Jess West Year 9 Manager 

Rainer Kahl Year 10 Manager 

Angus Magarey Year 11 Manager 

Asher Rohde Year 12 Manager 
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Congratulations to the following staff who have now been appointed permanently to our school: 
 
 Katelyn Baldock who gained permanency from within our school and will be teaching English/PLP/

HASS 
 Tara Burton who gained permanency from within our school and will take parenting leave this year 
 Natalie Centenera comes to us from Northern Adelaide Senior College and will be teaching 

English 
 Ebony Deoliveira who gained permanency from within our school and will be teaching Sci-

ence/Maths 
 Heidi Dunn gained permanency from within our school and will be teaching PE and Work-

place Practices 
 Chelsea Ellaby-Hall who joins us from Craigmore High School and will be teaching Maths/

Science/Psychology 
 Rebecca Emery comes to us from Gawler and District College where she has been teaching 

Tech Studies and been in a Leadership Year Level role.  Rebecca will be teaching Tech Studies 
 Milly Hoffmann who joins us from Riverton District High School and will be teaching Agricul-

ture 10 and Middle School 10, including Wine Manager 
 Nathan Lambert who is joining us from Port Augusta Secondary School and will be teaching 

Drama 
 Danielle Langhorn joining us from Gawler and District College and will be teaching Home Ec/

Health 
 Ella Mickan – joining us from Greenock Primary School and will be teaching Maths and HASS 
 Natalie Noack who is joining us from Pt Augusta Secondary School and will be teaching Eng-

lish/HASS/Research Project 
 Nathan O’Connor who comes to us from Edward John Eyre High School and will be teaching 

Digital Tech and Tech Studies 
 Stephen Radke who has gained permanency from within our school and will be teaching the 

Senior Special Class in the Inclusive Education Team 
 Wayne Roscarel who gained permanency from within our school and will be teaching Tech Studies 

and in the Inclusive Education Centre 
 Bradley Sheridan who is joining us from St Patrick’s College, it’s great to have Bradley join the 

public system.  Bradley will be teaching Science/Maths 
 Noah Tilley who has gained permanency from within our school and will be teaching Music 

and English 
 
We welcome the following new contract teachers to our school: 
 
 Kellie Allen is teaching Psychology and English -  Kellie is a graduate 
 Ryan Bray is teaching PE and Digital Technology -  Ryan has previously been a relief teacher at 

our school 
 Nick Bury is backfilling Mark Reincke for semester 1 -  Nick did his teaching practicum with us 
 Dillon Cotton is teaching Science and Maths -  Dillon has been a relief teacher at our school 
 Belinda Kunze is teaching in the Inclusive Education Centre with complex needs students - 

Belinda comes to us from contracts in disability units  
 Chris Munker is teaching German and HASS -  Chris did his practicum at our school and back-

filled Giles last year in a contract 
 Rosalie Niutta is teaching in the Inclusive Education Centre with complex needs students -  

Rosalie comes to us from the Tanunda Disability Unit 
 James O’Keefe is teaching English - James is a graduate 
 Kate Rix joins us from Balaklava Primary School and is teaching English/HASS 
 Toni Talbot is teaching Home Ec -  Toni comes to us from Norton Summit Primary School 
 Heidi Thompson is teaching in the Inclusive Education Centre Team -  Heidi is a graduate 
 Naomi Timms (Semester 1) is teaching HASS/PLP -  Naomi has taught at Faith previously 
 Kat Ward is teaching English/HASS - Kat joins us from MOC  
 Karen Wilinski is teaching English -   Karen comes to us from Craigmore High School 
 Mariusz Wlodarczyk is teaching German -  Mariusz has been a relief teacher at our school 
 Jacky Young is teaching in the Inclusive Education Centre with complex needs students -  

Jacky comes to us from contracts at Adelaide North Special School 
 
SSO Staffing Update 
 
Congratulations to the following new staff on their appointment for 2022: 
 Vicki Rochow - Pastoral Care Worker 
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SACE Results from 2021 
I would like to congratulate all our Year 12 students from 2021 achieving their potential.  These students 
completed their two years of senior schooling through the pandemic and their experiences were quite 
different to previous cohorts. 
 
We have not had the opportunity to celebrate and recognise these students’ work due to current re-
strictions.  They demonstrated the school’s motto of PER ASPERA AD ASTRA (‘Through Adversity to the 
Stars.’)  T, being successful through adversity. 
 
A summary of our Year 12 results is: 
Number of A’s 125 A Grades – 66 students achieved one or more A grades 
5A’s –  2 students 
4A’s –  4 students 
3A’s – 10 students 
2A’s-  20 students 
1A –    31 students 
 
Recipient of A+ with Merit Certificate 
 
             Student                                Subject                                            Teacher 
 
 
 
 
Recipients of A+ results: 10 Students across 11 subjects 
   
              Student     Subject                                           Teacher      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our top two students were: 
Caitlin Schmidt   95.9   5 A Grades     
Ella Smith  93.75  4 A Grades 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We had 96.4% of our students attain C or higher grades 
 
Students engaged in School Based Apprenticeship or Traineeships and hence, on a career trajectory, are 
almost three times higher than the State average. 
 
 

Mei Willis Digital Communication Solutions Mandy Davis 

Henry Barkley Robotic and Electronic Systems John Barkley 

Mitchell Doecke Research Project A Penny Nielsen 

Jordan Kalleske Digital Communications Solutions Mandy Davis 

Zarlee Lange Research Project B Penny Nielson 

Sophie Riethmuller Digital Communications Solutions Mandy Davis 

James Rothe Society and Culture Jen Williams 

Wesley Sanderson Integrated Learning A Brad West 

Caitlin Schmidt Research Project B Jen Williams 

Caitlin Schmidt Society and Culture Jen Williams 

Reagan Schmitke Research Project B Asher Rohde 

Mei Willis Digital Communications Solutions Mandy Davis 



 

Tradition—Relationships—Excellence  Newsletter No. 1  Term 1  Week 4  24 February 2022 Page 5 

SRC, House Captains and Peer Support Leaders 
Last Friday we had our first whole school assembly for 2022 – via Teams!  We recognised our student 
leaders for this year and presented badges to the SRC, House Captains and Peer Support Leaders (60 of 
these working across Years 7 and 8). These students play a vital role at our school.  They give up their 
time to contribute to our school community while developing their leadership skills.  The school com-
munity acknowledges and thanks these students for their contributions. 
The presentations occurred in different venues with COVID safe practices, using a Spotlight’ approach 
via Teams.   Our Year 7 and 8 students have now had several school events via Teams – we are really 
looking forward to seeing all students together in one space. 
 
Presentation of Badges to Years 7 and 8 Students 
To mark the extraordinary occasion of Year 7 moving to high school in South Australia, the government 
provided each Year 7 and 8 student and Home Group teacher with a ‘Class of 2022’ commemorative 
badge.  We did this via Teams with a student from each class presenting the Home Group teacher with 
a badge and then the Home Group teacher presenting every student with a badge.  The Year Level team 
staff also were presented with a badge. 
 
Mobile Phone Policy 
This policy continues to be implemented with very few students having their phones removed.   

Facilities Update  
Quad Buildings (Modulars) 
 These are the 8 classrooms that are the hub of the Year 7 teaching.  The students go to specialist 

facilities for some subjects and have the remainder of their classes in these classrooms. 
 On day 1, 6 of the 8 classrooms were operational with the last 2 coming online the next day 
 There are still some minor works continuing to be completed but the rooms are looking great. 

 
Multi-Purpose Building 
This new building comprises: 
 2 Art Rooms 
 A PE fitness room – still need to mount the weights 
 Performing Arts room – this is a great space with a sound and lights table and good storage area for 

costumes and smaller props 
 Performing Arts classroom 
 Music Performance room 
 Teacher Prep room 
Staff are really excited about the new facilities. 
 
The Hospitality Teaching Space has been upgraded to be able to take a full class of students – it looks 
great. 
 
There is also a new Technical Studies room that has a focus for the junior school students. 
 
Inclusive Education Centre 
 The two new classrooms are operational with some very useful breakout spaces.  They are a very 

effective teaching space. 
 The dividing fence between the existing and new buildings will remain in place until the new play-

ground area is done 
 There will be 2 new long jump tracks and pits built on the side of the oval near the town oval to re-

place those that were removed due to this build. 
 

Home Ec Upgrade 
The school is paying to have one of the Home Ec classrooms upgraded. Progress for this is: 
 Joinery has been installed 
 Tiling, electrical/plumbing second fix, painting, pinboards now being done 
 Floor coverings organized to be installed 28 Feb – 3 March 
 Install the new ovens on Friday 4 March 
All going well, they are planning to be able to have handover of the internal area on COB Friday 4 
March, ready for use Monday 7 March. 
 
We are looking forward to a successful year at Nuriootpa High School in 2022 – the first year that we 
are a Year 7 to 12 Secondary school with 4 Disability Unit classes and 3 Special classes.  We will achieve 
this in partnership with parents and the wider school community. 
 

Gerri Walker 
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Key Governing Council met on Tuesday 15th February with the following key points from this meeting: 

 Student Awards Working Party – there is a working party forming about criteria for our end of year 
student awards. 

 SRC made a fantastic presentation to the council members sharing their current work.  This includ-
ed: 

      ~  A possible change to the constitution about the roles of members 
      ~  Outlining the working parties that have been formed 
      ~ Discussing how many Years 7 and 8 student representatives there should be and should these   
          students become part of the vertical home group?  
 The 2022 – 2024 Site Improvement Plan was approved 
 The 2022 Annual Report was approved 
 AGM is 22 March  – further information will be provided calling for parent nominations 

 
 
 
 

Welcome, or welcome back to Nuriootpa High School for 2022! This year holds many exciting opportu-
nities and projects for the SRC that we cannot wait to share with you.  
 
Firstly, we’d like to introduce our leadership team for 2022: 
 
President- Catrina Kellond          Vice President – Ashlyn Schrapel 
Secretaries – Chloe Petersen and Meg Couzner 
Media and Public Relations Officer – Madeleine Eggleton 
Treasurers – Lucas Day and Peter Feaviour      Student Voice Representative – Travis Varcoe 
 
We would also like to welcome new members, Chloe Petersen, Lily McDonald, Kiara Schmidt, and Abbey 
Mattner. We are looking forward to working with these students this year. 
 
Our first casual clothes day for this year will be held on  25 February, with the funds raised going to-
wards buildings and grounds, in particular to install new water fountains, and update some facilities 
such as benches. We encourage students to wear their house colours on this day.  
 
We are also looking into how the current bin systems can be updated for ease of understanding and 
higher sustainability. Another of our goals for this year is to improve the potential of the Blue Gums, 
and make it an area for students and teachers to use in class and during SD times, to connect back with 
nature. This term we are looking forward to our annual Sports Day, and with similar restrictions to last 
year, we hope to invite food trucks back for our lunches this year.  
 
If you have any suggestions for the SRC, please feel free to send a message in the SRC Suggestion Box 
on the BYOD Portal Home Page! 
 
SRC MEMBERS 2022 
Catrina Kellond, Ashlyn Schrapel, Meg Couzner, Chloe Petersen, Madeleine Eggleton, Lily McDonald, 
Peter Feaviour, Lucas Day, Joanna Linke, Blair Boehm, Porsha Graham, Amber Tamke, Issy Schippan, 
Krystal Steinert, Kiara Schmidt, Travis Varcoe, Abbey Mattner, Ryley Skarstrom and Harrison Schultz  

Governing Council Report 

From the SRC 
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Thank you to those families that have paid the Materials and Services charge of $480. The M&S Charge 
was due to be paid 11 February so if you have not yet paid please arrange to do so as soon as possible. 
If you have an arrangement to pay by instalments: - the first instalment of $160 was due on Friday 11 
February, $160 due on Friday 11 March and $160 due Friday 8 April.  
 
Payment arrangements can still be made so contact the Finance Office on 85622022 or email 
dl.0788.finance@schools.sa.edu.au 
 
When making payments to NHS bank account for M&S fees or other invoiced amounts please 
remember to use the invoice number or family code as the reference. 
 
School Card Assistance 
School Card covers $334 of the Materials & Services Charge. The additional $146 of Materials & Ser-
vices charge will be waived if School Card is approved. Families must apply for School Card annually.  
School Card can be applied for online – please see NHS website under school information, then school 
finance. Please apply for School Card as early as possible.  
If you are unsure of your eligibility and require further assistance please contact the Finance Office. If 
you are found to be ineligible for School Card then you are liable to pay the Materials & Services charge 
of $480. 
 
Entertainment Book 
Get your new Entertainment Membership today to support Nuriootpa High School. The school receives 
20% of every book sold. 

Entertainment memberships can start anytime and are packed with savings on dining, travel and activi-
ties. The digital membership is easy to download to start using instantly. New offers are added weekly 
for ongoing value all year round. 
 
Order link:   https://www.entbook.com.au/1622w51 
 
Canteen Online Ordering - Spriggy Schools 
Place your canteen orders online with Spriggy Schools, this makes lunch orders more convenient for 
both families and the canteen. Students can avoid the queue by ordering recess and/or lunch online. A 
pre-ordered collection point is available at door # 1 at the Canteen. 
Cut off time for online ordering is 9:30 am for recess and lunch. 
1. Go to www.spriggyschools.com.au to register and to find links to download the Spriggy Schools 

app. You should also be able to find the app in your relevant device app store by searching for 
'Spriggy Schools'. Alternatively you can just use their website to place orders. 

2. Add a profile for each of your students, making sure you select Nuriootpa High School and your 
student’s year level. 

 
If you have any questions, please contact Spriggy Schools via their website or the Live Chat on 
the app. 

 

 

 

    

From the Finance Office 

Do you have a couple of hours you can 
spare to help out in our Canteen? 

We are looking for volunteers to assist       
with food preparation serving  

and tidying up. 
 

             If you are interested please contact  
           Ann-Marie Ward, Business Manager or  
              Bev Mattner, Canteen Manager      
                             Ph: 8562 2022 

 

mailto:dl.0788.finance@schools.sa.edu.au
https://www.entbook.com.au/1622w51
https://www.spriggyschools.com.au/
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj95bKPq_zZAhWIUbwKHfo2DN4QjRx6BAgAEAU&url=https://www.sarasotadems.org/2017/12/28/volunteers-needed-hd72-election-margaret-good-213/&psig=AOvVaw0FEuyfMdgTZHairzDfog
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 School Photos 
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Hello, my name is Vicki Rochow, the new Pastoral Care Worker. I’m a ‘local’ having 
lived in the Barossa for 30 years and am married to Tim and have two adult children, 
Tyla and Nick. My favourite things are coffee, conversations, crochet, camping, and 
my border collie Ollie. I am very excited to be here and look forward to contributing 
in a positive and caring way alongside the wellbeing staff. 
Vicki 
 
 
Vicki joins the school’s Wellbeing Team to provide pastoral and practical support to 
all members of the school community – staff, students, and families. She is looking forward to offering 
several programs and activities throughout the year including Seasons for Growth, an innovative, evi-
dence-based, small-group education program that draws on the imagery of the seasons to understand 
the experience of change, loss and grief. 
 
The Pastoral Care Worker role is funded by the National School Chaplaincy Program (NSCP), with addi-
tional contributions from local churches. 
 
Vicki’s regular days at school are Mondays and Tuesdays, and she can be contacted by:   
 phoning the NHS Front Office (08) 8562 2022,  
 by messaging via DayMap  
 or email: vicki.rochow367@schools.sa.edu.au.  
 
Students can also fill out a yellow-coloured slip and post it in the Message Box located in the Wellbeing 
Area or speak with her in person in the yard at Recess/Lunch. Her office is in the Wellbeing Area ac-
cessed via Student Support.            
 

 
 
 
 

In Agriculture we are learning about Indigenous farming practices. Looking at how First Nations Peoples 
grew crops, farmed livestock and utilised the ecosystem in a sustainable manner for thousands of years. 
As a part of this students had a guided tour of the Barossa Bush Gardens to have a look and taste of the 
native plants and experience how these were used by Aboriginals.  
 

Introducing New Pastoral Care Worker at Nuriootpa High School 

Kangaroo grass, that is burnt to 
control Kangaroo numbers           

and locations.                                         
The seeds are made into bread. 

Smelling Lemon grass, used to     
flavour water, and marinate meat. 

Old Man bread plant leaves are 
used for healing wounds and the 

roots are made into cake. 

Year 7 Agriculture Excursion 

mailto:vicki.rochow367@schools.sa.edu.au.
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Nuri High - Extra Curricular Clubs 

Wellbeing Programs for Identified Students 

What When Where 

What’s the Buzz Tues & Thurs Waratah Room 

Fitness Thurs FLC 

Tumblin Farm assorted Various 

Year 7 and 8 Peer    
Support 

Fridays SD Year 7 and 8 HGs 

ATSI Culture Club Wednesday SD and 
Lunch 

Library 

Seasons for Growth Monday & Tues-
day 

Waratah Room 

Operation Flinders Term 2 Flinders Rangers 

Young                      
Environmentalists 

Various School Grounds 

What When Where 

Chess Monday lunch Library Annexe 

Lego Monday and Friday 
Lunch 

Waratah Room 

Crochet Tuesday lunch Waratah Room 

Debating     

Game Development Wednesday lunch T2 

Bee Keeping     

YANA ( You Are Not 
Alone) 

Thursday lunch Rm 25 

Anime Tuesday lunch Library 

Music Wednesday lunch Music Suite 

Foundation Barossa 
Youth Council 

various Waratah Room 

Livestock Club Wednesday lunch STEM 

Interschool Sport   Manager: Mr West 

What  When Where 

Open Boys 40 Over 

Cricket 

  

Term 1 Various 

Years 10-12 T20 Girls 

Cricket 

  

Term 1 Various 

Sports Day 

State School Swimming 

Championships 

  

Term 1 School 

State School Athletics 

Championships 

  

Term 1 Mile End 
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It has been a slow start to School Sport in 2022, with competitions delayed until the end of Week 4. 
In Week 5, the Open Boys 40 Cricket Team will get the year rolling, followed by Years 10 - 12 T20 
Girls Cricket. Trials will be called via Daily Bulletins so its important students access these every 
morning in Home Group. 
 
Sports Day will be held Friday 18 March (Week 7) – see poster, programme and map on the follow-
ing 3 pages of this newsletter. Students will compete in their respective Houses in both Track and 
Field Events, as well as some fun Novelty Events for points to achieve both individual trophies and 
overall House Champions. Coulthard (Pink) were crowned champions in 2022, with only Angas and 
Murray yet to take out the coveted House Shield since its introduction in 2018. From Sports Day re-
sults, a Track and Field team will be selected and these students will compete at the Secondary 
Schools Athletics Championships at SA Athletics Stadium (Mile End) on Tuesday 12 April (Week 11). 
 
 
The following competitions will begin in late Term 1 and continue into Term 2: 
 
Year 7/8 Boys Football 
Year 9/10 Boys Football 
Year 11/12 Boys Football 
Years 7-9 Girls Football 
Years 10-12 Girls Football 
 
Year7/8 Girls Netball 
Year 9/10 Girls Netball 
Year 11/12 Girls Netball 
 
Years 7/8 Boys and Girls Basketball 
Years 11/12 Boys and Girls Basketball 
 
Year 9/10 Boys and Girls Soccer 
Year 11/12 Boys and Girls Soccer 
 
Year 9/10 Boys and Girls Tennis 
 
Year 10-12 Boys and Girls Hockey 
Year 7-9 Mixed Hockey 
 
 
In Term 2, students have the opportunity to nominate for the SA Secondary Swimming Champion-
ships which will take place on Friday 27 May 27 (Term 2, Week 4) at the SA Aquatic and Leisure Cen-
tre. This will be an individual event and depending on the number of nominations, own transport 
and supervision may need to be arranged. 
 
Terms 3 and 4 will bring additional draws to specific year levels including Basketball and Cricket. 
 
If a student considers themselves to be at a state level in any sport then they can nominate to go to 
state trials, which are generally on weekends. Students are to see Mr. West for instructions on how to 
enter or alternatively students and parents/caregivers can visit:  
https://www.decd.sa.gov.au/teaching/sport for further information. 
 
 
If you have any questions relating to School Sport, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Brad West 
on: 8562 2022 or by e-mail: brad.west971@schools.sa.edu.au  
 
 
Brad West  
Sports Manager 

School Sport 

mailto:brad.west971@schools.sa.edu.au
mailto:brad.west971@schools.sa.edu.au
mailto:brad.west971@schools.sa.edu.au
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NHS 2022 
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NHS Term 1 Calendar 2022 

UNIFORM SHOP OPENING TIMES 

                            EVERY TUESDAY FROM 

                                 8.30 - 11.00AM 

         1.00 -  3.45pm 

 

Our full uniform can be viewed by visiting the school website 

 

www.nurihs.sa.edu.au 
 
 

http://www.nurihs.sa.edu.au/curriculum.htm
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NHS Updated Map of School Grounds 
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COMMUNITY NEWS 


